

State of Connecticut

SENATE

STATE CAPITOL HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106-1591

SENATOR JUDITH G. FREEDMAN

TWENTY-SIXTH DISTRICT

ROOM 2800 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106-1591

DEPUTY REPUBLICAN LEADER

E-MAIL: Freedman@senatereps.state.ct.us PHONE: 1-800-842-1421 OUT OF STATE: 1-860-240-8826

March 16, 2003

Elizabeth B. Rex, Ed.D. The Children First Foundation, Inc. PO Box 326. Eastchester, NY 10709

Dear Dr. Rex,

I'm sorry I am unable to be with you this afternoon to enjoy your "2003 Charity Concert for Adoption".

As one of the proponents of Connecticut's Safe Haven Law, I am pleased to know mothers, babies and their adoptive parents have benefited from the law. Every time I read or hear of a baby that has been literally thrown away, it breaks my heart for both the baby and the mother.

I commend Timothy Jaccard for his dedication to such a worthwhile endeavor. It is people like him who make the world a better place for all of us.

Congratulations on this successful program.

State Senator, 26th District